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In response to the feedback received from students, teachers, and other stakeholders, several 

key actions have been implemented to enhance the academic environment and overall student 

experience. To ensure students have access to up-to-date resources, libraries are regularly 

stocked with the latest edition books in line with the course syllabus. Projectors have been 

installed in classrooms, allowing the use of diverse teaching aids to improve students' learning 

and understanding. Significant efforts have been made to upgrade internet and Wi-Fi facilities 

across the campus, ensuring better connectivity for both students and faculty, along with the 

establishment of smart classrooms to enhance learning experiences. 

One of the strengths of the college is that each department has at least one Board of Studies 

member, and the Feedback Committee's suggestions, based on feedback analysis, are discussed 

with them. Through these members, the college communicates these suggestions to the 

university, and they are incorporated into the new FYUGP syllabus as much as possible 

During orientation programs, students are now briefed on placement opportunities and the 

outcomes of their academic programs. Additionally, industrial and field visits have been 

increased, giving students more real-world exposure, and teachers are being encouraged to 

adopt experiential teaching methods, including the use of AI, ChatGPT to enrich the learning 

experience. To further support student development, career guidance and soft skills 

development programs have been expanded. The college has also organized interactive 

sessions with prominent alumni, providing career counselling, motivational talks, and 

guidance. 

Departments are conducting seminars, conferences, and activities aimed at skill enhancement 

and student engagement in co-curricular areas. In addition, teachers have been trained to 

effectively conduct online sessions, and many are now sharing lecture notes and background 

material with students through WhatsApp groups or email. Small student projects like case 

studies and field reports have also been introduced to encourage hands-on learning.  

Moreover, e-libraries and digital books have been made accessible to students. Teachers are 

uploading study materials, MCQs, and question banks, including past exam papers, helping 

students practice and manage their time effectively. Faculty development programs are also 

being held to support the use of technology in education and entrepreneurship. 

Aligned with the New Education Policy (NEP), the university has revised the syllabus in 

consultation with industry experts, introduced elective courses focused on industrial demands, 

and included value-added courses to enhance employability. ICT-enabled classrooms have 

been established, and provision has been made for sharing technology-based resources among 

departments. Lastly, the institution continues to strengthen alumni relations by organizing 

frequent interactions and collaborative events, including industrial visits and seminars led by 

alumni, all aimed at enhancing participatory and experiential learning. 


